

May 27th, 2016

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne Premier of Ontario premier@ontario.ca

Dear Honourable Kathleen Wynne:

RE: Lyme Disease.

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township at its Council meeting on May 24th, 2016 adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #C-2016-05-26

"WHEREAS, the number of cases of ticks and diagnosis of Lyme disease is supoptimal;

AND WHEREAS, there are chronic sufferers of long term consequences of this disease;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of Tay Valley Township request the Province of Ontario to increase funding for research aimed to enhance the testing for Lyme disease;

AND THAT, the Council of Tay Valley Township request the Government of Canada to increase funding for research aimed to enhance the testing for Lyme disease and determine better treatment for long term outcomes of Lyme disease;

AND FURTHER THAT, this resolution be forwarded to all Municipalities in Ontario for their endorsement and to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Health and local members of Provincial Parliament."



If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at (613) 267-5353 ext. 130 or clerk@tayvalleytwp.ca.

Sincerely,

Janie Laidlaw, Acting Clerk

ane Ladlaw

cc: The Honourable Jane Philpott, Minister of Health

Randy Hillier, MPP Lanark-Frontenac-Lennox-Addington

Scott Reid, MP Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston

Ontario Municipalities